
Resolution 
 

 
WHEREAS, Mrs. Lori Baumgarten has served Wharton County Junior 

College since 2004 as an Allied Health Secretary.  
 

WHEREAS, during these years she provided administrative support services 
to faculty and students. She was knowledgeable, well organized, and performed 
duties that helped students attain their educational objectives.   

 
WHEREAS, Mrs. Baumgarten has elected to retire to enjoy her family and a 

more leisurely lifestyle, and 
 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees and 
the Administration herewith commend Mrs. Baumgarten for her nineteen years of 
service to the college, for her collaboration with colleagues, and for her 
administrative support to the Allied Health programs, and that the Board and 
Administration wish Mrs. Baumgarten well in her retirement, and 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this resolution be incorporated into the 
official minutes of the Board of Trustees and a copy of said resolution be presented 
to Mrs. Baumgarten.   
 

Unanimously adopted in regular session by the Wharton County Junior 
College Board of Trustees on May 20, 2025.  
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